

July 14, 2025 via e-mail: <a href="mailto:registrar@oeb.ca">registrar@oeb.ca</a>

Ritchie Murray
Acting Registrar
Ontario Energy Board
2300 Yonge Street
Toronto, Ontario M4P 1E4

Re: Distribution Customer Connections Review (EB-2025-0204)

Dear Mr. Murray:

On July 3, 2025, the OEB announced it was launching a review of electricity distributor processes and requirements for connecting load customers. The review is intended to examine connection processes for all load types and will assess the reasonableness and timeliness of distributor procedures to connect customers and recommend changes to streamline and improve connection processes.

The OEB requested stakeholders interested in participating in a working group of customer representatives and distributors to send a letter indicating their interest to the Registrar by July 21, 2025. Elexicon Energy ("Elexicon") is keenly interested in continuing to support the OEB's work on customer connections, particularly as its service territory is experiencing tremendous customer growth. Elexicon is requesting participation on the working group for the following:

Donna Kinapen
Manager, Regulatory Policy & Compliance
<a href="mailto:dkinapen@elexiconenergy.com">dkinapen@elexiconenergy.com</a>
289-314-0349

If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact me.

Sincerely,

—DocuSigned by:

9BD249B1E5DC4D7 Stephen Vetsis

Vice President, Regulatory Affairs & Stakeholder Relations

**Elexicon Energy** 

elexiconenergy.com

Office T (905) 427-9870 T 1 (888) 445-2881 F (905) 619-0210

Customer Care T (905) 420-8440 T 1 (888) 420-0070 F (905) 837-7861